EESCC Meeting Minutes

April 7th, 2021
Virtual Meeting

Attendees: 13: Bert Jacobson, Bonnie and Jim Mueller, Keith Olsen, Tim and Peggy Steck, John
Schmidt, Licia and Jerry Shultz, Hope Mueller, Bren and Lorin Wamsley and Russ Walters

President, Bert Jacobson called the meeting to order at 6:31 pm.

Secretary, Peggy Steck read the March 2021 meeting minutes. They were approved as read.
Treasurer, Jim Mueller presented the Treasurer’s report and it was approved as read.

Old Business

501(c)(3) Update —Bruce Harmon went to Bridge City event in Portland and acted as an
ambassador. He spoke at the drivers meeting and got good feedback. Bert Jacobson, John
Schmidt, Lorin Wamsley, Jerry and Licia Shultz met with Jim Merryman. He had lots of good
information. Jim will contact the Mid-Willamette Valley Economic Development group and help
us get a meeting with them first and then we go on to meet with the Linn County
Commissioners.

The April meeting will be on the 15™. John Schmidt will send out the meeting invite.

Ice Breaker Recap — Group discussion- Good Courses, lots of gates missed, will probably be one
of the highest missed gates events this year. There were 114 entrants. There were 24 Novices,
Priority One brought a bunch of them. The owner paid for his employees to drive the company
cars in the event and they had a lot of fun. The Mopar group from Roseburg came with their
assortment of Chargers and Challengers.

Bonnie’s additional agenda item. There was a lot of problems with spectators that were not
EESCC participants or friends or family members that refused to follow the Covid rules. The
Spectator area was on the river side of the lot and we had no way to keep people out and could
not force them to wear masks or sign our waiver. We will have to address this at our August
event.

Larison/NHA — No Mike Glass, Bonnie provided updates. They had a meeting on March 8.
The registrar will be Steven Brantley. They got a lot accomplished, but still have a few things to
figure out. Bonnie asked the club for permission to purchase 4 or 5 more of the big silver fire
extinguishers that are used for the Cold Fire solution. They cost $82 each. It was approved as
they are used at all events. Bonnie will find out if we need more Cold Fire solution powder.



Road Side Cleanup — Bonnie — Scheduled for Saturday April 10®". Meet at 9am at the gas station
on Hwy 58 by mile post 3.

New Business:

Calendar Theme Contest — Tim Steck —Lorin Mueller was close, but he didn’t respond to Tim’s
email that he must enter his guess on the website. The Guess the calendar theme contest is still
open.

Event 1 & 2 planning — Bert Jacobson — The plan is to reuse Tims course from our first time
there with some modifications. The track should be clean since there are a few events there
before us. Cindy Lee cannot come, but Gina the Hot Dog Lady will be there. Trailer delivery is
arranged, Mueller’s will bring the timing trailer and Hope Mueller will bring the Registration
trailer. Two wash stations and one pottie are ordered. We had some discussion if the pottie
was needed. Bert responded that DCF requires the wash stations due to Covid, so Bert ordered
the pottie as well and it can go in grid. Setup will be sometime in the afternoon when enough
people are there.

Bonnie’s Contest —She is waiting for more pictures. No change this month.

Loaner Helmets — Bonnie — SCCA has extended the use of Snell 2005 helmets for 2021. We
ended up having more loaner helmets that thought and several were sold. Loaner helmets are
still by reservation only.

New Easy Up — Per request, Tim ordered a new club easy up that has the club website address
and logo on two opposite panels and the EEMSP website address and logo on the other two
opposite panels. The frame is here and waiting for the top. It will be here in time to bring to
Roseburg.

Additional Agenda Items:

Licia — She, Jamie and Hope plan to have a Mother’s Day table sponsored by Bad Hippie Racing
and give out coffee and doughnuts. Bonnie will donate flowers to give to mothers.

Bert — Will bring the Cone Killer award to Roseburg. And leave in the trailer. The person who
won the award in 2020 needs to be present for us to announce the winner and present the
trophy.

Jim — based on Tims report, the club laptops are getting old. The oldest one in use is 9 years old
and the registration 1 laptop is 8 years old. It was approved to purchase a new one.



Newsletter release- No newsletter this month. Peggy will send out an email towards the end of
April with reminders to preregister for Event 1 & 2, Larison Hillclimb registration opens May 1
and include a link to Licia’s April article,

Homework Assignments

News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Peggy Steck no
later than the first Friday following the monthly meeting.

May — Keith June — Paula Loftin (volunteered by committee) July — Bonnie
August - Jerry

The meeting was adjourned at 7:56pm.



